
BMNA Ice Cream Social
Thursday, July 28

6-8pm
On Cedar Lake Road in front of the church
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2022 BMNA
Events
Winter Fest
Friday, February 25th

Festival of Garage Sales
Saturday, May 7th

Annual Meeting
Wednesday, May 11th

Ice Cream Social
Thursday, July 28th

Member Night

Thursday, September 22nd

Sip & Stroll
Thursday, October 13th

Harvest Dinner
TBD November

Saturnalia
Saturday. December 10th

We're Back!

After a 2 year hiatus, we're back!  Join
your neighbors on Thursday, July 28th on
Cedar Lake Road and let's eat ice cream

for dinner.  You will sample several different fla-
vors from local ice cream shops and vote for
your favorite.  Dance to the music of the Saddle
Sores.

• Bring a lawn chair.
• Wear your dancing shoes.
• Join the BMNA.  Bring a check or bank/credit
card.

• This is a zero waste event.  We're using all
compostable products.

• Suggested donation $10/family, $5 individual
but this is not mandatory.

Kenilworth Trails
Temporarily 
Relocated

As part of the construction
of the Kenilworth LRT Tun-
nel in Minneapolis, Cedar

Lake Parkway closed to vehicle
traffic late last month. For the
duration of this closure, the proj-
ect has committed to preserving
trail access across the corridor in
proximity to Cedar Lake Parkway.
Trail access has shifted to the

south. Trail users will utilize Depot
Street and West 28th Street to
cross the rail corridor. Signage and
striping will guide trail users
along the temporary path. This
temporary trail alignment is
expected to remain in place
through a good portion of the
summer as tunnel construction
advances to the north through the
Parkway area.
Visit https://metrocouncil.org/

to learn more about Light Rail
Projects.
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, June 8, 2022 
6:30– 8:00 PM
Hybrid Meeting – On Line and Bryn
Mawr Presbyterian Church

Board and Staff
Kate Knuth – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Jessica Wiley – Secretary
Liv Nielsen – Area 1 Co-Rep 
Karen Frederickson - Area 2 Co-Rep
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Allison Fruen – Area 3 Co-Rep 
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Lindsey Lyrenmann – Area 6 Co-Rep
Stephen Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep 
Jay Peterson – Emeritus
Barry Schade – Emeritus 
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Lynda Shaheen – Communication/
Development Coordinator

Guests:
Lisa Goodman – Minneapolis City
Councilperson
Nance Duffy - Area 1 
Mary Duffy - Area 1
Dustin Leopold - Area 1 
Cassandra Cedarholm - Area 1 
Mark Dhennin - Area 5

Jorge Walkop - Area 5
Elizabeth Walkop - Area 5
Rod Miller - Area 6 
Bill Miner - Area 6 
Barbara Baum 

Call to Order at 6:33 PM.
Agenda approval moved, seconded.
Motion carried.
Minutes from May moved, seconded.
Motion carried.

City of Minneapolis -
Councilperson Lisa Goodman
Congratulated everyone on the suc-
cess of the annual meeting in May.
June Lunch with Lisa meeting at
Seven Points (formerly Calhoun
Square). Asked whether parking on
Hennepin will be addressed. Variance
request for Drew. Groundbreaking in
July for 2800 Wayzata. 

Crime Prevention Specialist–
Shannon McDonough
Shannon sent an update to Kate. For
this month to date:  two car jackings
and a domestic assault.

Board Organizational 
Conversation
Board members gave short introduc-
tions. Jessica highlighted roles and
responsibilities for Board members
from our 96-page organizational doc-
ument. Jay reviewed our Google
Suites tools including email, the
drive; reviewed the BMNA website.
There will be a Board retreat this
summer. 

Treasurer Report – 
Roberta Jordan
No report. Budget and Profit and Loss
docs are on the website.

Communications & Development
Report - Lynda Shaheen
Annual meeting went well; had
around 80 participants. Evaluations
are conducted after every event; 31
responses following the Annual meet-
ing. First timers and new neighbors
heard about the meeting from the
Bugle and the email newsletter. Two
people called out the sandwich
board. Catalytic converter stickers are
still being distributed at our events.
Gas stations must apply the label but
may ask for a service. We are reserv-
ing for neighbors and those with cars
on the most targeted list. Banner
fixed thanks to Chris Etz and John
Rock. We have 1000 subscribers on
our email list. Garage Sale- Took in
$1500 in registrations and sold $1400
in swag. $100 at Taste of Anwatin.
Membership donations are at
$12,000, a bit behind from last year.
Will send out ½ year reminders.
Reminding donors that we are a
501.c3. School had recognition cere-
mony for volunteers; thanked BMNA
members Scott Graham, Sue Verette,
Patty and Morris Wycoff, Beth
Franzen, Colleen Dhennin, and Jessica
Wiley.

Bugle - JoEllyn Jolstad
The deadline for articles/ads is the
20th, as usual. May Bugle was only
eight pages, high quality but not
quantity. July issue will be a salute to
graduates, college or high school.
Might put in retirements. 

Webmaster – Jeremy Staffeld
Worked on the board page and
added to the garden page. 

Committee Reports
Events – Brian Treece
Brian thanked McKenzie Erickson for
her work over the past years. Officers
met and reviewed applicants for the
event coordinator position. Patty
Wycoff has been offered and accept-
ed the position. Contact Patty at
Events@bmna.org
Elections - Brian Treece

Still looking for a rep(s) for Area 4.
Finance/Membership – Jessica Wiley.
Committee meeting June 14. Looking
at getting a non-profit QuickBooks
contract, and investment options for
our savings. 
Gardens – Dennie Juillerat 
Karen reported. Planting downtown
pots. 
Gateway Project – Karen Frederickson/
Dennis Juillerat
Every shrub in the hedge survived.
Looking for volunteers for regular
trimming and other work. 
Parks – Chris Etz/Barry Schade
Meadows is under construction. 
Racial Justice – McKenzie Erickson/Liv
Nielson
Working to join the MN Council of
Churches led Sacred Sites Tour.
Traffic Safety– Chris Etz/Rod Miller.
Schools –Colleen Dhennin
Taste of Anwatin and BMNA Commu-
nity Craft Fair was well attended. We
had twelve crafters. Paid tribute to
Joe Brown, a beloved educator who
passed away this year. Displayed trib-
al flags and peace garden. Successful
and fun event. Will be held in Decem-
ber 2022. Volunteer ceremony. Bryn
Mawr Elementary is so grateful for all
the volunteers from the neighbor-
hood including Reading Partners and
help with plant sale. Jennifer Motzko
is new PTA President, a Bryn Mawr
resident. Looking for a volunteer to
help maintain the web site. Contact
Colleen or info@bmnapta.org. Read-
ing Partners- read an hour a week.
Info sessions this summer. Contact
Colleen. 

Other Standing Reports
SWLRT Update. Barry Schade
The time lapsed video of the posi-
tioning of the bridge is great. We have
a pedestrian bridge!
2800 Wayzata Blvd. Rod Miller
Notified today that they have HUD
approval for the affordable housing.
Groundbreaking after the 4th of July.
Will be activity on the corner of
Anwatin after school is out, working
on water management plans. Trying
to preserve the seven linden trees. 

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements
Don’t have Area 4 reps right now.
Need welcome packets delivered.
Area 5 reps volunteered to step in.
Adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING: 
Wednesday, July 13, 2022    

Upcoming Events:  
Ice Cream Social July 28, 2022

BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encour-
ages participation by every res-
ident to each program, service
and event organized by the
BMNA. Should you require an
accommodation in order for
you to fully participate, or if
you require this document in a
different format, please let us
know by contacting us at
bmna@bmna.org at least five
days before our event.  *Meet-
ing location is ADA compliant.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Membership - 2022

Membership drive

We are halfway through
2022 and if you haven’t
donated to the BMNA

this year, now is a great time. Your
donation can help us plan for the
rest of the year and for 2023 as we
face reduced funding from the city.
Member donations make up nearly
half of our income stream. Your
donation funds things like The
Bugle neighborhood newspaper,

our website (BMNA.org), contract
support staff who keep things
organized and moving forward,
neighborhood garden projects
including the new Bryn Mawr
gateway hedge and the Bassett
Creek Restoration, and neighbor-
hood events. If you are unsure if
you have donated this year, contact
coordinator@bmna.org or
612.234.7819.
- Lynda Shaheen, BMNA member-
ship & Development Coordinator
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Groundbreaking July 14

You're invited to a ground-
breaking celebration for Wirth
on the Woods on Thursday,

July 14, at 3 p.m. (2800 Wayzata
Boulevard, Minneapolis, 55405)
With a tranquil, park-like setting on

a rare, underdeveloped parcel in the
Bryn Mawr neighborhood, Wirth on
the Woods is a planned 200-unit
apartment community for seniors.
The project will contain two build-
ings – the Eloise (market-rate) and
the Theodore (affordable) – to meet
the needs of seniors in this commu-
nity.

The location is a once-in-a-genera-
tion opportunity to repurpose a large
parcel of land in an outstanding
neighborhood close to transit, shop-
ping and world-class recreational
amenities. Please join us to celebrate
and recognize the many collabora-
tors who helped make this project
possible. The event will include a
brief program with remarks from
project partners and local officials
followed by an ice cream social.
Please note: The event will be in a

covered tent outdoors near the con-
struction site.

Area 6 - Wirth on the Woods Breaks
Ground on New Senior Housing 

Minneapolis Community Education
Presents: Legally Blonde the Musical
July 14-23 at Washburn High School

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

Adult Ed @ 9:15 a.m.

September-May

at BMPC or on Zoom
V

Worship @ 10:30 a.m.
Both in person and via Zoom

For in person please wear a mask
Request Zoom Link from info@brynmawrchurch.org

V

COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Save the date for Minneapolis
Community Education's city-
wide summer production,

Legally Blonde The Musical! A fab-
ulously fun award-winning musi-
cal based on the adored movie,
Legally Blonde The Musical, fol-
lows the transformation of Elle
Woods as she tackles stereotypes
and scandal in pursuit of her
dreams. Action-packed and
exploding with memorable songs
and dynamic dances - this musical
is so much fun, it should be ille-
gal!
Elle Woods appears to have it

all. Her life is turned upside down
when her boyfriend Warner
dumps her so he can attend Har-
vard Law. Determined to get him

back, Elle ingeniously charms her
way into the prestigious law
school. While there, she struggles
with peers, professors and her ex.
With the support of some new
friends, though, Elle quickly real-
izes her potential and sets out to
prove herself to the world.
After wildly popular produc-

tions of the Wizard of Oz, Addams
Family and Matilda the Musical,
you won't want to miss this annu-
al summer tradition that brings
intergenerational talent together
in a pre-professional production.
Performances July 14-23 at Wash-
burn High School. Secure your
tickets at
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us/sum-
mermusical. 

Please credit Madalina Kelner

  Bugle Notes 

Selected community partners will
receive funding through federal
ESSER dollars.

Minneapolis Public Schools
(MPS) seeks Twin Cities-
based community organi-

zations interested in providing pro-
grams or services for MPS students,
parents and caregivers that would
begin in November and conclude

next June.
Contract amounts will range

from $25,000 to $75,000, for con-
tracts totaling $800,000, made pos-
sible through federal Elementary
and Secondary School Emergency
Relief Act (ESSER) funding.
ESSER funds are intended to tar-

get and support students most
impacted educationally and emo-
tionally by the COVID-19 pandem-
ic: low-income students, students
of color, American Indian students,
English language learners, students
with disabilities and students expe-
riencing homelessness.

Programs should be culturally specific
and focused on one of the three fol-
lowing critical areas:
- High School Academic Supports
- Middle School Student Wellbeing
Supportive Services

- Parent/Caregiver Capacity Build-
ing Supportive Services

Interested organizations are invited
to find the full Request for Propos-
als on our ESSER III contracting
website. Proposals will be accept-
ed through July 22.
The MPS ESSER III plan was

shaped by feedback from an advi-
sory committee (including staff
members, union representatives,
students and families, and commu-
nity partners), American Indian
tribal consultation, an online sub-
mission form, and direct input
from individuals and organizations.
More information on program

and applicant requirements and
upcoming information sessions can
be found on MPS’ ESSER III con-
tracting opportunities website.

Minneapolis Public Schools Seeks 
Community Partners to Provide Programming
Next School Year
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule
Monday Tuesday Wednesday

Area 1 July 11
July 25

Areas July 5
4W, 5W, 6, 7 July 18

Areas July 6
2, 3, 4E, 5E July 19

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

After the longest (literally) and possi-
bly most stressful school year (hard
to believe anything could top virtu-

al learning), it is finally summer. And by
summer, I mean Super Summer – as in
120 kiddos a day doing everything from
exploring the wonder of water to putting
on a musical. Yes, despite my new job and
best intentions, I am back at a school run-
ning programs and supervising high
school and adult staff.

It is rewarding but exhausting and the
aforementioned longest school year meant
we went straight into it without the typi-
cal week to get ready. But as I explained to
the staff today, the kids are having a blast
and the fact that they keep coming back
day after day means we are doing some-
thing right.

In addition to the youth program, I am
once again producing a summer musical.
Last year, the community was not allowed
inside Minneapolis Public School build-
ings so we rehearsed and performed
Matilda the Musical outdoors in the park-
ing lot of Bryn Mawr Elementary. While it
was fun to see everyone sitting on the
grassy hill, eating dinner and watching the
show, we will not be returning this year.
We have gone back inside and this sum-
mer will be putting on Legally Blonde the
Musical at Washburn High School. Dates
are July 14-23 and I hope to see many of
you there.

With summer comes patio season, gar-
den growth and endless water seeking.
And in Bryn Mawr it signals the return of

the Ice Cream Social.  After two years of
alternate summer activities, the annual
gathering is back in force. During Covid
our Event Coordinator, McKenzie was so
creative in how she looked at our events
with fresh eyes and reimagined them with
community safety in mind. Now with the
pandemic transitioning to a more manage-
able endemic, people feel more comfort-
able returning to familiar traditions.

BMNA Board Meetings have returned to
the school (the church for summer) and
they also continue to be streamed on
Google Meet for those who cannot or pre-
fer not to attend in person. The pot luck
dinner was once again part of the Annual
Meeting and Board Elections, which for
the first time in two years took place
inside Bryn Mawr School.

The BMNA hired a “new” Events Coor-
dinator. We said good bye to McKenzie
Erickson who came to the position on an
interim basis while she looked for a job
after moving back to Minneapolis. She
rode out the lockdown and subsequent
restrictions and when the job market final-
ly rebounded, found a position. So, speak-
ing of things that are back, once again
Patty Wycoff has stepped into the Events
Coordinator role again which is truly
something to celebrate.

With everything that is going on in the
world and our country these days, I hope
your summer is filled with good friends
and good times and that the BMNA can
play a role in bringing you a little joy. 
- JoEllyn Jolstad, bugle@bmna.org
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Hazardous Waste
Recycling

Hennepin County is collecting
household hazardous waste
for residents to safely dispose

of unwanted household and lawn
and garden products including paint,
chemicals, fluorescent bulbs, batter-
ies and fuel.

Upcoming events in Minneapolis
9 a.m.-3 p.m. July 8 and 9: Patrick
Henry High School, 4320 Newton
Ave. N. (enter from Newton
Avenue).

9 a.m.-3 p.m. Aug. 12 and 13: South
High School, 3131 19th Ave. S.
(enter from 21st Avenue).
Visit Hennepin County’s house-

hold hazardous waste collection
event webpage at www.hennepin.us
for a list of items you can bring to
the event, to review safety guidelines,
and to see all 2022 events.

Attend a Fix-It
Clinic

Get free help with your broken
stuff and learn valuable repair
skills. Hennepin County’s Fix-

It Clinics offer free, guided assistance
from volunteers with repair skills to
disassemble, troubleshoot and (hope-
fully) fix small household appliances,
clothing, electronics, mobile devices
and more. Fix-It Clinics teach valu-
able troubleshooting and basic repair
skills, build community connections
and reduce the number of repairable
items that are thrown in the trash.
Clinics are held on the second Satur-
day of every month from noon to 4
p.m., with the last items accepted at
3:30 p.m. Events are first come, first
served. No pre-registration required.
Items must be carry-in-sized. Bring
any parts and supplies that might be
helpful. The events are family friendly.

A Minneapolis Fix-it Clinic is
scheduled for Saturday, Aug. 13, at
Mount Olivet Lutheran Church, 5025
Knox Ave. S.
Learn more and see the full sched-

ule of 2022 Fix-It Clinics at hen-
nepin.us/fixitclinic.

Eviction Help

As of June 1, all restrictions on
evictions have been lifted in
the State of Minnesota. There

are no remaining protections under
the State’s eviction moratorium. Help
is still available through emergency
rental assistance programs, financial
assistance, legal assistance, online
data and renter protections.
Minneapolis, through its communi-

ty partners, has distributed more than
$20 million in emergency rental assis-
tance to support more than 3,500
renter households since March 2020.
Minneapolis is continuing to issue
their remaining federal Emergency
Rental Assistance Funds to applicants
already in queue and those who have
reapplied for emergency assistance.
The City will continue to submit

requests to the U.S. Department of
Treasury for reallocated federal Emer-
gency Rental Assistance Funds as the
opportunity becomes available. These
are funds that other jurisdictions
from across the country have been
unable to spend.Minneapolis renters
have a wide range of protections
under policies and ordinances recent-
ly adopted by the City. These protec-
tions include:
Right to counsel.
A pre-eviction filing notice requirement.
Renter screening and security deposit
ordinances.
Relocation assistance.
Notice of sale.

Information about these policies is
available on the City’s Renters’ Rights
webpage. www.minneapolismn.gov

May 6 and 7
Minnetonka
Public Works Department
11522 Minnetonka Blvd.  
Minnetonka, MN 55305

July 8 and 9
Minneapolis 
Patrick Henry High School
(enter off Newton Ave.)

4320 N. Newton Ave.
Minneapolis, MN 55412

Aug. 12 and 13
Minneapolis
South High School
(enter off 21st Ave. S)

3131 19th Ave. S
Minneapolis, MN 55407

Sept. 9 and 10
Orono/Wayzata
Hennepin County  
Public Works Orono Shop
3880 Shoreline Drive
Orono, MN 55391
Location note: Some navigation  
apps will list this address as Wayzata  
and some will list it as Orono. Both  
will bring you to the correct location.

Friday and Saturday 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

2022 Household Hazardous Waste Collection Events

Get rid of your household  
hazardous waste

The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Public Safety is
On the Ballot
Again This Year

In November, you won’t see an
obvious question on the ballot
like last year’s City Question

#2. Nonetheless, almost every fed-
eral, state and local public office in
the General Election affects polic-
ing and public safety in Minneapo-
lis. The Mayor and Police Chief
have direct authority over the Min-
neapolis Police Department
(MPD), but those powers are limit-
ed by state and federal policies.
When you vote, think about how
these elected offices impact your
community’s safety.
CONGRESS instituted “qualified

immunity” that protects public
employees from being sued for
actions taken on the job. Congress
has the authority to make changes
at the federal level. Since 2009,
more than half of the cases
brought against police officers
have been dismissed based on
qualified immunity.
The GOVERNOR, STATE SENA-

TORS and STATE REPRESENTA-
TIVES set the parameters for
police union contracts and oversee
both the State Patrol — which has
statewide law enforcement author-
ity — and the P.O.S.T. Board —
which sets standards of conduct
and training for police officers.
They also can pass state-level civil

rights laws explicitly without quali-
fied immunity.
COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

manage the social service agencies
that provide mobile mental health
crisis response and co-responders
to accompany police emergencies.
They also oversee County Correc-
tions which runs county jails.
The COUNTY ATTORNEY

decides which crimes are prose-
cuted and is responsible for getting
guns out of the hands of felons
and domestic abusers.
The SHERIFF serves warrants,

subpoenas and orders of protec-
tion and has county-wide law
enforcement authority, frequently
providing back up for the MPD.
The SCHOOL BOARD is respon-

sible for overseeing the manage-
ment of safety personnel and sys-
tems that keep children safe on
school property.
JUDGES oversee criminal and

civil lawsuits, set bail and impose
sentences.
So, if you care about equity in

public safety and policing in Min-
neapolis, vote in every race from
the top to the bottom of the ballot
and on both sides!
For more details, read the LWV

Minneapolis’ Reimaging Public
Safety Study (www.lwvmpls.org).
For more information about who’s
on YOUR ballot and how to regis-
ter and vote in the Primary
(August 9) and General (November
8) elections, visit
www.vote411.org.

Elections 2022

Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FaSciNaTiNG FOLkS • PHOTO FEaTURE 

• OUT & aBOUT • YOUTH & ScHOOLS • PaRkS • 

ENViRONMENT • GaRDENS

Email your neighbor news to  
bugle@bmna.org or drop it in the 

Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.
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Independence Day
Holiday

Monday at the
Meadows, 6 PM

BMNA Monthly
Meeting 6:30pm at
Bryn Mawr Presby-
terian Church and
Google Meet. Email
coordinator@bmna.
org for joining link.

Groundbreaking 
Cerebration for
Wirth on the Woods
2800 Wayzata Blvd.
3pm

Monday at the
Meadows, 6 PM

Submissions due 
for next Bugle. Drop
in the Bugle Box
Bryn Mawr Market
or email to
bugle@bmna.org

Monday at the
Meadows, 6 PM

Ice cream Scoop
Off, 6-8 PM

31

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - July 2022
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

BMNA

The BMNA is seeking up to
three people to represent Area
4 on the BMNA Board. Area 4

is from the East side of Thomas to the
West side of Penn, between Laurel
and Wayzata Boulevard. Serving on
the Board is fun and rewarding! 

Duties include:
•  Attend monthly board meetings
from 6:30 PM - 8:00 PM on the sec-
ond Wednesday of the month.

•  Attend neighborhood events (Har-
vest Dinner, Saturnalia, Annual
Meeting, Ice Cream Social etc.)

•  Attend important neighborhood
meetings, i.e. light rail, safety, neigh-
borhood revitalization meetings

•  Deliver welcome packets to new
neighbors

•  Assist in the annual membership
drive by encouraging your neigh-
bors to join the BMNA 

•  Identify the concerns of the resi-
dents of your area and bring these
to the Board of Directors.

•  Communicate and act as liaison
with residents of your area

More than one rep can be elected
for each area. Joining the Board and
working with someone already elect-
ed in your Area as a co-rep is a great

way to learn the job. Terms are for 2
years. Other ways to get involved
include volunteering at events, deliv-
ering the Bugle, or joining a commit-
tee (Schools, Garden, Traffic and Safe-
ty, Communications, Racial Justice). 

Why serve on the board?
Serving on your neighborhood

organization board is a great way to
get to know your neighbors and help
guide projects and programs that will
make your neighborhood better
place to live, work or visit.

If you're still deciding if you want to
serve on your neighborhood board:
Contact your area rep, coordinator or
board members.

Ask questions to understand board
member expectations and respon-
sibilities.

Attend our next meeting in-person at
Bryn Mawr Church or online or to
get a better feel for what the Board
does.

Watch an archived meeting on our
website.

Volunteer at neighborhood events
and get to know other volunteers
and community members.

Email brian.treece@bmna.org for
more information.

Wanted: Area 4 Co-Reps

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!

Why don’ t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 

Resident

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300

Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155

Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$155

Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80

Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80

Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80

Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80

3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65

Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65

Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45

Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30

Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30

Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170

(Inserts (1700) must be printed by you, double or single-sided.)

Full Color Now Available!
$80 in addition to ad placement fee (above)

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 

camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (377-8968) 

advertising@bmna.com

School is out for Summer!
BMNA Meetings re-located to Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church until September.
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Show your pride in the neigh-
borhood  AND support the
Neighborhood Association at

the same time! All proceeds from
sales go right back into supporting
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Asso-
ciation’s operations and initiatives.
Order online at bmna.org/store
or contact coordinator@bmna.org
612.234.7819.

Bryn Mawr Spirit
Wear for Sale

Taste of Anwatin
and Bryn Mawr
Craft Fair Held
Again

On May 26, 2022, Anwatin Mid-
dle School returned Taste of
Anwatin and the Bryn Mawr

Craft Fair to our neighborhood.  Usu-
ally held during the holiday season,
Anwatin staff had several special rea-
sons to hold the event this Spring
including the opening of the newly
planted healing garden in the school
courtyard, the accomplishment of
Band teacher Ed Barlow among 10
finalists for Minnesota Teacher of the
Year, the dedication of eleven tribal
flags honoring each of the American
Indian Nations in Minnesota, and a
tribute to much beloved staff mem-
ber Joe Brown who passed away ear-
lier in the year.
The Bryn Mawr community craft

fair held in the entry “nest” of the
school showcased the wares of fif-
teen neighborhood artisans and
crafters selling original artwork, jew-
elry, pottery, fabric arts and baked
goods as well as student artwork and
paved the way to the Taste of
Anwatin in the newly planted healing
garden in the school’s outdoor court-
yard. 
The evening’s program opened

with three songs played by the
Anwatin Middle School band includ-
ing a version of the sea shanty “The
Wellerman” with enthusiastic audi-

ence participation.  Following the
music, the Indian Education Depart-
ment of Minneapolis Public schools
officially presented eleven tribal flags
to Anwatin Middle School.  The tribal
flags were provided to each school
this year to be presented at district
events and graduation ceremonies “in
recognition of the history and first
people of this land.” 
The highlight of the evening for

many in attendance was a tribute to
much-loved dedicated staff member
Joe Brown.  Students spoke fondly of
Brown and unveiled  two painted
murals created in his memory on the
courtyard walls. Capping the tribute,
Minneapolis Aquatennial Queen of
the Lakes Erika Tillmann presented
Brown’s wife, children and grandchil-
dren with the Honorary Commodore
Award for Joe Brown, who she said,
“exemplified the Aquatennial Ambas-
sador Organization’s core values of
community, leadership, and scholar-
ship.”  
This Spring’s event was well

attended by staff and students who
enjoyed games in the courtyard and a
wonderful diversity of foods includ-
ing empanadas, walking tacos, fry
bread, and tamales, after the program.
For an evening of fun and the chance
to purchase beautiful gifts by neigh-
borhood artisans, watch the BMNA
website and The Bugle for news of
the return of Taste of Anwatin and
the Bryn Mawr Craft Fair to its usual
pre-holiday calendar date this Fall.

- Colleen Dhennin, BMNA Schools
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1200 Glenwood Ave. N.

Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/2021.

Free with 
Oil Change

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/2021.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

10% OFF Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

Tire Techs

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/2021.

HIRING TIRE ROTATION

BRAKES
SUMMER CAR CARE

PACKAGE

We Repair All 

Vehicle Types

Call or stop by to inquire!

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 8/1/2021.

$2995

July 4, 1982 High 99º.  Went for a swim in White Bear Lake and then
watched fireworks.

July 9, 2021 White pelicans on Mille Lacs Lake. Black wing tips visible in
flight.

July 13, 2022 Full moon, the Dakota Canpasa Wi or chokecherry moon.

July 21, 1998 High 98º. Rode with 12,000 other bicyclists for the first half
of the RAGBRAI event in Iowa.

July 31, 1983 Twelve days in the 90s this month, and humid. Great for
tomatoes, which Wirth Park deer are enjoying.  In hot mid-
summer, raise the lawnmower height to protect grass from
drying out in the sun and wind. It’s natural for grass to go
dormant, then green up with fall rains. This gives other
prairie species a chance to compete. We don’t live in Seattle
or London so shouldn’t  expect perfect lawns here. 

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Skate Park

Anew temporary skate park will
begin to take shape starting
next week in a small section

of the North Parking Lot at Bde Maka
Ska. With input from the skate com-
munity, Minneapolis Park and Recre-
ation Board (MPRB) Trades staff are
creating skate features using salvaged
parts from old park furnishings and
building new concrete skate features.
Staff have been working to finalize
site layout and will install skate fea-
tures over the next few weeks.The
skate park is expected to remain in
place through 2023, then its condi-
tion and future use will be evaluated.
Last year unpermitted skateboard-

ing features appeared at the north-
east corner of Bde Maka Ska, which
interfered with vendor operations
nearby. The skateboarding features
had to be removed, but the MPRB
understands they were very popular
and there's a lot of interest in a skate
park near the lake.

MPRB staff worked with local
skateboarding advocacy group City
of Skate to review several potential
skate park locations within Bde Maka
Ska Park and identified space for a
temporary, or “pop-up," skate park in
a section of the north parking lot.
MPRB Trades staff agreed to create

new skate features from parts saved
from past park construction projects
to help lower costs and bring the
project to fruition.

Bryn Mawr Meadows
Wading Pool Open

The Minneapolis Park & Recre-
ation Board has announced its
swimming pool and water

park schedule for 2022. Dozens of
wading pools and splash pads have
already opened. Open locations oper-
ate from 10am to 9pm daily, through
Monday September 5 (Labor Day)
Free to use
No lifeguards: please keep safety in

mind while enjoying the pools.

SWLRT: Sign Up for July 
Construction Walking Tours
The next round of construction walking tours has been scheduled for July.

Tours will cover new construction sites in each city along the LRT corridor.
See the below dates and locations and sign up for a tour today at www.met-
ropolitancouncil.com

Excelsior Boulevard LRT Bridge (Hopkins) Wednesday, July 20, 11:00 AM –
12:00 PM
Louisiana Avenue Station Area (St. Louis Park) Wednesday, July 20, 1:00 PM –

2:00 PM
Golden Triangle Area (Eden Prairie) Saturday, July 23, 10:30 AM – 12:30 PM
Opus Park Bridges and Walls (Minnetonka) Saturday, July 23, 1:00 PM – 3:00

PM
Kenilworth LRT Tunnel (Minneapolis) Tuesday, July 26 2:00, PM- 3:00 PM
Attendance is capped at 15 participants.
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A Lawn Time 
Coming�

Upon moving to Bryn Mawr
four years ago I figured that I
could easily revive my front

yard. The space, a small steep hillside,
primarily consisted of dirt and
weeds. “How hard can growing grass
be?” I thought to myself.
For the next three years every

summer I visited the hardware store
to pick up grass seed and supplies. I
tried erosion mats, sprinkled bags of
seed, and added dirt. Still by the end
of each season I was left with only a
few small patches of grass. The expe-
rience was rather disheartening.
This past winter I completed my

Master Gardener coursework with
the University of Minnesota. I was

happy to see lawns as a module and
paid close attention when the time
came.
I can now happily report that my

lawn is looking better than ever! I
made a few small changes this spring
that I would like to share with you:
1. Understand your soil. Years of

winter salt applications to our front
steps and sidewalks caused the soil
to dry out and lack nutrients. I added
organic compost amendments to the
lawn this spring and seeded with a
micro clover and fine fescue. The
clover and fescue mix will require
less water than most grasses. It is
establishing well in the dry clay soil. 
2. Purchase the right seed and

spread your seed in the shoulder sea-
sons. Head to your local nursery to
ask for seed recommendations. You

will find very knowledgeable people
that can assist you in purchasing a
quality product that is tailored to
your sun and soil needs. The seed
options they carry are typically more
specialized than what you will find at
big box stores. Once you have your
seed, time its planting for mid-August
to early September. If you missed the
fall window simply get an early start
in the spring while the temperatures
are still cool. 
3. Once your turf is established, cut

your lawn no shorter than 3 inches.
By keeping your mower height high
you are allowing the grass to shade
out weed seeds and keep the soil
cool. In addition, a high mowing
height establishes a longer root. This
in turn helps combats drought and

improve the overall health of the
lawn. 
You will find this information and

more about lawn care on the Univer-
sity of MN Extension website. 
https://extension.umn.edu/lawns-

and-landscapes/lawn-care
Follow these tips and I am sure

that you wont need four years, like I
did, to establish a healthy front lawn. 
Have questions? Reach out to me

or any of our other neighborhood
Master Gardeners noted below. 

Jess Haverstock,
jhaverstock@gmail.com

Barry Schade, 
barryschade@gmail.com

Julia Wilcox, 
wilcox.julia.m@gmail.com

Chrys Faucher, 
cfauchermin@gmail.com

Lawn & Gardens

Bryn Mawr Hedge is Thriving!

The 330 shrubs planted September 18th, 2021 all survived the winter!  Excellent planting by 115 Bryn Mawr volunteers.  The Garden Committee is looking for
help with the annual maintenance of this gateway icon. Email Dennie.Juillerat@bmna.org for more information.

Photo by Jay Peterson, Area 6
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Youth & Schools

Minneapolis School Board 
At Large 

Harley Meyer 

My expertise in math, economics, reading, 
and writing is decades ahead of others. I un-
derstand the broad range of challenges our 

tive short comings. I am hardworking, hon-
est, a problem solver, a parent of child in the 
district and more.   

I am asking for your support 
and your vote for the August 
Primary and the November 
Election. 

I am the only candidate that 
has the expertise, the vision, 
the drive, the guts and the 
capacity to turn  the Minne-
apolis Public School District 
around. 

That is a bold statement! 
Yet, if we were in South Da-
kota and you knew who I 
am, then you would know 
this is not a bold statement. 

For more information go to www.harley4sb.com. 

Email:  harley4sbinfo@gmail.com       Phone:  612-504-5052 

This ad is paid for by Harley Meyer. I approve of this ad. 

T. Tuner 

Mondays at the Meadows
July 11, 18, 25, 6 PM(or earlier)
Bryn Mawr Meadows
Pack up a picnic dinner? 
Cool off in the wading pool?
Meet new neighbors and connect
with other families?
Let's get together and enjoy one of
the most beautiful parks in Min-
neapolis.

Every Meal program concludes
for the school year

Thank you to the many neigh-
borhood volunteers who
helped with the weekly Every

Meal program at Bryn Mawr Elemen-
tary School. The program is a partner-
ship between Every Meal (formerly
Sheridan Story) and Bryn Mawr Pres-
byterian Church. Every Meal delivers
food bags, partially funded by the
church, to the school every week.
Volunteers place the 3-5 pound bags
in students’ backpacks every Friday.
The program started when school
staff at another local school noticed
kids putting food in their bags on Fri-
days since on the weekends kids
don’t receive school breakfast and
lunch leaving a big food gap for
many. Volunteers have been distribut-
ing food at Bryn Mawr School since
2013. The program has also served
students at Anwatin Middle School.
We couldn’t do this with the help

of 4 volunteers each week. A big
Thank You to Dick and Connie Adair,

Carol Slough, Wendy Nove, Beth
Thompson, Monique Bush, Gwen
Daniels, Cheryl Davenport, Colleen
Dhennin, Becky Beerling, Todd West-
enbroek, Jamie Schultz, Mary Juberian
and Natalie Taylor. More information
can be found at www.everymeal.org
Every Meal - Fighting Child Hunger
Every Meal works to fight hunger

in our community by filling the food
gaps children face during weekends,
summers, and extended breaks.
www.everymeal.org
. If you are interested in volunteer-

ing next school year, email Lynda.sha-
heen@gmail.com

- Lynda Shaheen, Area 2

Contact Information For 
Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
612-668-3890
mplskids.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us
North High School (9-12)
1500 James Ave. North
612.668.1700
North.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Middle School (6-8)
International Baccalaureate

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm



Graduations 2022Ï

Maya Noor Amundson, Area 4

Maya Amundson graduated from
Southwest High School in June.

Maya moved to Bryn Mawr from
Nashville, TN when she was five years
old, and attended Bryn Mawr Community
School and Anwatin Middle School. In
high school, Maya was involved in the
Mpls 612 Mountain Biking Team, repre-
senting Southwest and lettering in 2021.
She also participated in the Nordic skiing
and cross-country running teams.
Through the Loppet Foundation, Maya
volunteered with Anwatin middle school-
ers helping them to cultivate their moun-
tain biking, skiing, and trail running skills.
Maya will be attending the University

of Alabama in Tuscaloosa this fall. She
intends to major in business and market-
ing with a minor in psychology. She has already started following Bama
sports, and hopes to give her parents, Suzanne Shatila and Isaac Amund-
son, a crash course at an Alabama football game this fall.

Kristen Ho, Area 2

Kristen Ho, daughter of Jeff
and Julie Ho, graduated

Summa Cum Laude and with
High Distinction from the Univer-
sity of Minnesota, Carlson School
of Management with a degree in
Finance and Accounting. While in
college, she was a member of
Gamma Phi Beta, Rho Lambda
Panhellenic Honors Society,
Women in Business, and the Uni-
versity of Minnesota’s Honors
Program. Additionally, she served
as president of Scholars of
Finance. She also had the oppor-
tunity to participate in the Carl-
son Consulting Enterprise and
work with clients. In addition, she
interned at Medtronic the past
two summers as a Financial Ana-
lyst. Recently, she started her job
at Medtronic as a Financial Ana-
lyst in Investor Relations in June! 

Katherine Smith, Area 6

Although the pandemic inter-
rupted her schooling, Katie

earned her high school diploma
this May! She finished her high
school career taking classes at
Minneapolis and Community
Technical College through the
state’s PSEO program.
Katie is a lifelong resident of

Bryn Mawr, attending both Bryn

Mawr Elementary and Anwatin
Middle School before starting high
school. She will be attending the
University of Minnesota College of
Science and Engineering this fall.
Her proud parents, Dennis and
Kristen Smith, are excited to see
where this next step in her educa-
tion takes her.

Mikey Warner, Area 6

Mikey Warner graduated on
June 8th with the class of

2022 from Southwest High
School.  Before Southwest, Mikey
attended Bryn Mawr Elementary
and Anwatin Middle School.
Throughout his school years he
enjoyed basketball, football and
baseball. Mikey has always said the
best decision his parents ever
made was to raise him in Bryn
Mawr. Mikey plans to attend
MCTC in the fall.  His proud par-
ents, Deacon and Jenny Warner, are
excited to see where his entrepre-
neurial spirit takes him.

John Davis, Area 6

John graduated with high honors
from Southwest High school

where he lettered in Robotics and
Volleyball. John was co-captain of
his volleyball team and was fortu-
nate to go to state where they
won the best sportsmanship
award. John benefitted from the
outstanding choir program at
Southwest where he participated
in the honors choir and was fortu-
nate enough to be chosen for All-
State Choir. He will be attending
St. Olaf in the fall focusing on biol-
ogy with an eye towards a career
in medicine.

Allen Reckin , Area 7

Life long Area 7 resident,
Allen Reckin, graduated

from Thomas Edison High
School in Minneapolis.  Allen
made the ‘B’ honor roll numer-
ous times, played Bass Clarinet
in the concert band all 4
years, and was a member of
theater tech crew.  During dis-

tance learning, Allen, worked
hard at home and put up with
his parents who were doing
the same.  Our entire family
would like to thank all of the
wonderful teachers and sup-
port staff that have helped
him become who he is while
at MPS.  He will attend MCTC
in the fall.

Congratulations to all the Graduates and their families.  
Good luck in the future as you pursue your dreams!



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the
phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box
at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair
or New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

LAWN CARE, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable lawn
care, tree and shrub trimming with quality results for
SW Minneapolis since 1987. For prompt estimate call
Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH SERVICES

LOOKING FOR A PET SITTER? I have previous
experience fostering dogs and have 2 dogs myself. I
love all animals and would be happy to care for them.
Whether it’s feeding your hamsters while you’re away,
taking your dog(s) on a walk, playing with the cats… 
I can do it. You can email me, at
emilymw2004@gmail.com if you’d like me to clarify
anything or figure out the details.

NEED A RELIABLE BABYSITTER? Call Ada's
babysitting service! I am Red Cross certified
(9/30/2017) and a sophomore at Hopkins High
School.I love caring for kids of all ages. My starting
rate is $8 an hour. My services provided are: reading,
arts and crafts, playing games, simple meal preparation
and clean up. I can also be your part time Nanny or
pet sitter. You can reach me through my father’s phone
at: 612-708-5620 

want 
Ads

The BryN MAwr

NeighBorhooD AssoCiATioN

2915 wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members
President: Kate Knuth president@bmna.org 651.308.9921
Vice President: Brian Treece vicepresident@bmna.org 763.229.3663
Treasurer: Roberta Jordan treasurer@bmna.org 612.377.6086
Secretary: Jessica Wiley secretary@bmna.org 612.374.3481

Area Representatives
1 Scott Graham scott.graham@bmna.org 612.597.7778

Liv Nielsen liv.nielsen@bmna.org 612.719.9734
2 Karen Frederickson karen.frederickson@bmna.org 612.558.1910

Susan Verrett susan.verrett@bmna.org 612.377.7447

3 Allison Fruen allison.fruen@bmna.org 612.708.2135
Denny Juillerat dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612.850.5658

4 OPEN

5 Bridget Bergheger bridget.bergheger@bmna.org 630.359.1039
Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763.639.1868
Beth Turnbull beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612.423.3033

6 Lindsey Lyrenmann lindsey.lyrenmann@bmna.org 319.594.9654
Drew Quirk drew.quirk@bmna.org 612.770.4984
Haven Stephens haven.stephens@bmna.org 651.208.4517

7 Steve Harvey steve.harvey@bmna.org 612.374.3613
Anthony Ramirez anthony.ramirez@bmna.org 612.516.2177

Emeritus Board Members:
Christopher Etz christopher.etz@bmna.org 612.378.2987
Vida Ditter vida.ditter@bmna.org 612.374.1481
Joanne Michalec joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612.377.3348
Jay Peterson jay.peterson@bmna.org 612.377.4677
Barry Schade barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203.1758
Kevin Thompson president@bmna.org 612.296.5409

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.  Content is based
entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Articles will be printed at the discretion of the
Editor.  The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month except January. Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies
are also available at the Bryn Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Opinion articles represent the opinion
of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle. The Bryn Mawr
Bugle prints letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without altering the letter writer’s message.
Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them.  Under the law, letter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be
obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime, invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the August issue is July 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due July 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES:All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to reject
or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not the paper,
is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own risk and are sole-
ly responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612.377.8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Development Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612.234.7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Events Coordinator
Patty Wycoff
612-239-1710
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Shannon McDonough 
612.398.4707
shannon.mcdonough@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Mailing Address
2915 Wayzata Blvd.
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906.361.1595
webmaster@bmna.org

COORDINATOR CORNER
Lynda Shaheen

Communications & Development Coordinator
612.234.7819 • coordinator@bmna.org
Contact for BMNA Meeting information

Spiritwear Sales

Sign up for email list at BMNA.org

Bugle also available at
www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being deliv-
ered to your doorstep, the Bryn Mawr
Bugle is available online at bmna.org. Click

on the Bugle logo on the home page to read the
current edition or go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see
past editions and to learn more about advertising
rates and submission deadlines.


